Re: AVP for Compliance - APM 320 Designated Position Name Change and Request for Faculty Representatives

On Fri, Aug 18, 2023 at 11:25 AM Debbie Adishian-Astone <debbiea@csufresno.edu> wrote:
Dr. Hall,

It was great seeing you briefly yesterday at the Fall Assembly.  I hope you and Katie had a good summer and some time away.

I am reaching out today to seek approval from the Executive Committee of the Academic Senate to change the name of an APM 320 designation position - from Title IX Coordinator to Assistant Vice President for Compliance (this may change very slightly if we receive any additional input from Cozen O'Connor and our Title IX/DHR Implementation Team). The restructuring of an existing MPP position is a result of recommendations from the campus Title IX Task Force, the Cozen O'Connor Systemwide Title IX/DHR Assessment.  This AVP position will also serve as the campus Title IX Coordinator and DHR Administrator.  Currently AVP Mendoza-Miller holds the title of DHR Administrator and Jamie Pontius-Hogan holds the Title of Title IX Coordinator. Once the AVP position is filled, Jamie Pontius-Hogan will assume the role of Director of Administrative Operations in my office which is a position that has been vacant since the departure of Kathleen Scott.

The President has approved this reorganzation and the upgraded position description.  As such, per APM 320, we are seeking approval from the Executive Committee of the Academic Senate to update the name.  Attached for reference is a copy of the draft Position Description. 

In addition, the Division of Administration and Finance will be initiating a search for this position as soon as we can.  Since this will be a designated administrative position covered by APM 320, I would like to request your assistance in sending out a call to service for the Academic Senate Executive Committee to appoint two (2) tenured faculty members to serve on the search committee.

As always, we appreciate our partnership with the Academic Senate and being able to have faculty input and feedback for this important recruitment. We are hoping to get the search underway as soon as we can, and appreciate your assistance in forwarding the names of the faculty representatives as soon as possible.

Kind Regards,
Debbie

